
SH 71 at Ross Road and Kellam Road
PROJECT INFORMATION

BENEFITS
SH 71 serves as a major corridor for drivers 
traveling to and from the Austin-Bergstrom 
International Airport, the city of Bastrop, and 
other Central Texas communities. As Travis and 
Bastrop counties continue to grow, the completed 
project improves safety and mobility by allowing 
through-traffic on SH 71 to flow through the area 
without stopping.

SEPTEMBER 2024

PROJECT DETAILS
The SH 71 at Ross Road and Kellam Road project removed traffic signals 
from the mainlanes by constructing overpass bridges on SH 71 over Ross 
Road and Kellam Road.

TIMELINE 
The project began in February 2021 
and was complete in September 2024.

DISTANCE 
2.5 miles

CONSTRUCTION COST 
$70 million

CONTRACTOR 
Zachry Construction Corporation

Constructing two 
new bridges over 

Ross Road and 
Kellam Road.

Constructing new 
frontage roads 
to provide local 

access.

Improving and 
expanding bicycle 

and pedestrian 
accommodations.

Work included:


